The S.C.L.A. business meeting was called to order by President Bill Feick at San Angelo, Texas on February 26, 2010, with a quorum of 12 members present.   There were no minutes to be read of the previous meeting and no committee reports. There was no treasurer’s report read.
There was no old business presented to the membership.

In the form of new business, the president gave a report of the informal board of directors meeting (without a voting quorum) in San Antonio last weekend.

1. Discussion of the possibility of cheaper quality paper for the Humming Herald to contain cost and still be able to retain hard copies and mailing to the membership.

2. Discussion to eliminate hard copy of membership and breeders list directory  to 

save about $500.00 annually.  These listings are on the SCLA website

3. Discussion of recent SCLA Select Llama Sale in conjunction with the llama competition and attendance at the Ft. Worth Stock Show January 22, 2010.  Sales were poor and income low even though initial costs had been lowered by change in the catalog printing.
The president announced the resignations of the full SCLA sales committee citing work related obligations, retirement from the llama industry, and other developed interests.  Bill asked for comments from the membership stating SCLA supports shows with $500-$1,000. per venue, depending on size or longevity, with use of those funds at the discretion of the chairman or committee.  The SCLA BOD had discussed considerable reduction of funding across the board or possible elimination of some venue support entirely.
Page 2

SCLA Business Meeting Minutes of February 26, 2010

Further discussion involved the SCLA Youth Championship competition held annually at the San Antonio Stock Show.  Sunday use of the arena facilities by the llamas is no longer an option as in past years.  A new location is needed unless we choose to stay and attempt to incorporate “dual” activity or stage the youth championship at the end of the normal Saturday schedule resulting in a very late night for both children and llamas.  In prior years there was consideration of a youth qualifying competition held at an established open show rather than the four regional districts; a considerable expense to SCLA with the small and declining numbers in recent years. Members were reminded that current youth membership is about fifteen and time and expense hardly warrants regional events as those numbers would automatically qualify to enter the championship show without elimination.  An earlier decision to allow ALL youth members to enter the recent championship show had been followed on February 20, 2010.
Kathy Zepeda made the motion that youth qualify at an open show rather than have costly regional venues.  Jessie Rierson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Discussion ensued with Jim Doyle expressing that he felt the youth director along with the board of directors should define the venue(s) for the qualifying youth.

Kathy Zepeda made a motion to rescind her previous motion.  Jessie Rierson seconded.

Motion was made by Kathy Zepeda and seconded by Jessie Rierson that the youth director and the SCLA board of directors conclude venues for youth qualifications.  Motion carried.

Additional discussion of the SCLA Select Sale being held at another location, potential loss of llama competition events during Ft. Worth Stock Show if sale is moved, definite need for major expense in advertising if venue changed to draw buyers to a single item event, potential loss of history in “longest running organizational llama sale” (just completed 22nd year) possibility of combining sale with the Tulsa State Fair (double show) and the Central Regionals that will remain in Tulsa for the upcoming year.  However, scheduling is probably all ready complete in Tulsa and 2010 may not be an option even with by “packing” the days events.  
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Members were reminded that Ft. Worth normally requires an arena deposit by mid-April each year.  A special individual chairman is needed to work with their committee in soliciting consignors, catalog prep, advertisements, auctioneers, color person, printer, etc.  as well as that full weekend of personal visits with consignors, bidder registration, paper check list.
There were no committee reports

Jim Doyle made the motion to adjourn

Jessie Rierson seconded the motion.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Mary Nell Doyle, Acting Secretary.

